
 CYNGOR CYMUNED TREUDDYN COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
Draft Minutes of the Meeting held Wednesday 19th April, 2022 at Hafan Deg for 7.00pm 

 
1.  CHAIRMAS:  Cllr. C. Hughes 
 
2.  PRESENT:  Cllrs. G. Short, B. Jones, D. Roberts, R. Cracknell, A. Marshall, C. Metcalf & C. Swan 

                    
  3. APOLOGIES:  Cllr. J. Smith & C. Thomas 
 
4.  MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC 
Two members of the public present. 
 
Mr R. Fleming to discuss and finalise arrangements re: celebrating the ‘Queens Platinum Jubilee’ 
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and invited Mr Fleming to give an update. 
 
“ There will be at least six volunteers on the day.We are using the village hall marque and two medium sized 
gazebos. 
Marque – 6 x 18 metres 
2 x gazebos – 3 x 6 metres 
The Ice cream van is booked. 
There will be a coconut shy; I have also bought wood to make a target for sponge throwing. I have acquired safety 
fencing to go around the generators, 10 interlocking pieces in yellow. 
 
The entertainers will be supplying their own fuel for the generator, regarding the Bouncy Castles once the fuel runs 
out TCC will need to top up with fuel and pay. 
Bulldog Hire supplies the Bouncy Castles, there will be a pillar bash and a Jungle assault course, total cost £430. 
 
There will be live entertainment, singing and entertainment for the children.  
Cost: Generators and fuel = £195.00   Staging and backdrop = £325.00   Live Duo Entertainment = £450.00 
Total = £970.00 
 
Face Painting: Total cost = £200   Children will have their faces painted for free. 
 
I would like to purchase 100 helium balloons, weights and ribbons” 
 
Balloons – Members voted against the purchase of Helium balloons; the concern of balloons landing in livestock 
fields and also harm to small wild animals. 
 
There will be a 50p charge for the coconut shy and 50p charge for wet sponge throwing – It was agreed the 
proceeds go to a nominated charity. 
There will be prizes for children in fancy dress. 
Raffle prize donations would be greatly appreciated. 
 
It would be useful to have 2 extra litterbins on the field. The clerk to ask the local PCSO’s to attend. 
Cllr. G. Short has kindly offered to put a poster together to advertise the event. Twenty-five posters to be printed off 
to advertise in the village and Schools - Cllr. C. Metcalf will also put the event onto the village social media site. 
 
The Chair and members thanked Mr Fleming for all his hard work putting the event together and look forward to 
attending the Jubilee Event. 
 
The Clerk will keep in contact with Mr Fleming regarding Invoices etc. 
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The Chair invited the second gentleman to speak. 
 
“ I have lived in the village for 40 years or so and the cost of our Council Tax is going up every year, we are getting 
less and less for the money we pay. We pay for our Brown Bins and now FCC has introduced a number of 
restrictions to visit the local recycling centres. The number of regulations they have put in place will see people 
turn to fly tipping, costing FCC more money to clean up the mess.  
 
Labour has run the Welsh Assembly for the last twenty years; they inherited a good set up. I drive 30,000 miles a 
year; we’ve got poor roads. 
Legislation has also come in to give extra space for cyclists, horse riders etc. which is fine. 
 
The road surfacing that was carried out on the A5104 from Coed-Talon to the Llanfynydd Junction, trees were to 
be cut back – what trees? and only half a job was done tarmacing the road. 
Flintshire County Council should open the market to contractors who can do the job”. 
 
The Chair and members stated that services’ is costing FCC more and we are getting less for the council tax we 
pay.  
The restrictions that has been put in place for the Recycling Centres in Flintshire is a concern. 
 
5.  MR ANTHONY STANFORD FCC TRANSPORT MANAGER 
Mr Stanford was to attend TCC meeting this evening. The clerk spoke to Mr Stanford and the following was 
discussed. 
Mr Stanford has previously met with TCC to discuss a number of potential options and associated processes and 
legislation on Ffordd -y- Llan near the school campus. 
Mr Stanford believes it is more beneficial to meet members on site in order to view the ongoing difficulties that are 
being experienced. This will provide an opportunity to view the issues and how to best move forward on this. 
 
The available dates put forward by Mr Stanford w/b 9th May were not suitable for members. 
The Clerk to put forward Tuesday 17th May for 2.30pm. 
 
6. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
None declared. 
 
7. MINUTES OF THE MEETING – 15h March 2022 
The Minutes were adopted as a true and correct record  
Proposed: Cllr. A. Marshall                    Seconded: Cllr. G. Short                                                                         
a. Matters arising from the Minutes. 
1. FCC Streetscene – Cllr. B. Jones stated he had sent Mr I. Williams an email chasing the issues that have not been 
done on Mynydd Du. “The situation on the mountain is disgraceful”. 
2. Community Speed Watch Scheme. Cllr. B. Jones would be happy to volunteer for the CSW scheme. 
 
8. CELEBRATIONS OF THE QUEENS PLATINUM JUBILEE 2022 
To discuss ideas and costing’s that have been put forward for TCC consideration. 
Members are happy with what has been discussed and agreed with Mr R. Fleming.  
The Wales Air Ambulance was the nominated charity chosen by members to receive the proceeds from the event. 
 
Red, white and blue knitted flowers will be placed on the War Memorial and coming into the village. 

 
9. PLANNING 
ADW/064176 
Proposal: Proposed residential development of 3 detached properties with associated driveway and garages. 
Location: Foxcote, Erw Ffynnon, Treuddyn, Mold, Flintshire. CH7 4LW 
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Comments received from Cllr. C. Thomas and Cllr. A. Marshall discussed with members. 
TCC Object to the planning application – original comments put forward by TCC still stand. The proposed plan does 
not show the large development of Bro Brwynog. 
 
Planning Applications Determined 
None received. 
 
10. PLAY AREAS 
Queen Street Play Area. 
Mr Richard Roberts FCC Play Design Officer would be meeting with FCC Procurement unit. The clerk was 
expecting an update to report to members but this had not been received for this evenings meeting. 
 
11. CENTENARY OF URDD AT TREUDDYN  2022 
The clerk had spoken with the secretary of the Eisteddfod Gadeiriol. 
The committee are looking to acquire funding for a History Interpretation Board. Funding of £1500 has been 
confirmed from Tourism & Events. They have also approached FLVC for further funding and are waiting to hear if 
they have been successful.  
 
12. MONTHLY ACTION PLAN 
Matters raised with FCC Streetscene. The Action Plan was discussed and updated. 
No progress has been made on the list. 
Cllr. B. Jones to resend emails with reference to the work around the Mynydd Du area. 
1. Cllr. A Marshall to put a list together of numbers and locations of the speed limit signs that require cleaning. 
2. Ditches. Cllr A. Marshall stated that the verge and ditch running along Ffordd y Gilrhos has been adopted by 
FCC. The information was given on a ‘Freedom of Information Request. 
 
13. CORRESPONDENCE 
1. A letter from the late Cllr. Idris Roberts wife – Helen and family, thanking TCC for the lovely idea of presenting a 
bench to remember Idris’s time served on the Council. The bench is sited on Ffordd-yr-Odyn and many passing 
people have a rest on the bench enjoying the lovely views. 
 
14. STREET LIGHTING 
1. A report of a door open on a new street light on Ffordd-y-Rhos 
Cllr. A. Marshall has put together a map of TCC street lights to identify what needs doing by Scottish Power. 
This will be forwarded on to Mr. J. Bennett FCC Street Lighting Department. 
 
15. INVOICES FOR PAYMENT 
Cheque Number     Vat    Total 
1766 Staff salary March   nil    £734.60 
1767 Scottish Power    £121.14    £726.83 
1768 J P Engraving – Plaque       £72.00 
1769 Bunting for Queens Jubilee  nil    £100.97 
1770 Trident Tax & Accountancy  £31.80    £190.80 
  Payroll assistance for the year ended 
  05/04/22 
 
16. COMMUNITY COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS 
1. Bus Shelter on Ffordd-y-Rhos near the Gilrhos Junction. To follow up the request by TCC to move the bus shelter. 
2. Pothole on Ffordd Nercwys – reported. 
3. Cllr. C. Metcalf reported the bags of dumped rubbish near a property to Streetscene. If the rubbish is on the 
properties land they should remove it – FCC will not come out. 
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The Chair thanked everyone for attending this evening. 
 
Meeting closed 9.30pm 
 
 
 
 
 
Chairman ……………………………………………… 
17.05.2022 
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